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DEAN FIELD NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear parents and carers,  
 
 

New First Aid System 
 
After Christmas we will be implementing a new first aid system in school; this will   
hopefully create more efficient communication between school and parents when a  
pupil has an accident. Once the system is in place you will receive an email instead of 
a text message if your child has had a bump above the shoulders. 
 
For this system to work and be put in place we require up to date email addresses for 
each pupil. You will receive a form on the online system Friday afternoon to confirm 
and update your email address. It is vital we have correct email addresses so we can 
contact you with the information. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
 

Uniform  
 
A polite reminder that our uniform policy stipulates black shoes or trainers. We have 
seen an increase in the number of children wearing white trainers recently. If you need 
support with providing black school shoes, boots or trainers please see Mrs Stansfield.  
 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend. If you are out and about visiting    
Christmas markets or taking in the festive activities on offer,   
remember to share with us on Seesaw—we’d love to see what 
you get up to.  
 
Mrs Pether  
 

 
 

Staff Training  
 
 

This week Miss Brambani, Mrs Tonks and Miss Fusco had a full day training on the 
RWI phonics scheme at one our partner schools Shirley Manor.  

 
All our teachers are subject leaders and as we are a one form entry school, many of 

our teachers lead more than one subject. This week’s staff meeting time was used for 
subject leaders to evaluate the impact of their subject action plans this term and plan 

ahead for the spring term.  
 

For a full list of all our subject leaders please see the school website.  
 

https://deanfieldschool.co.uk/site/df-content/Staff.pdf  
 



SAFEGUARDING 
 

 
Understanding your child’s needs—NSPCC Need-to-know Positive parenting  
 
Children’s needs and behaviours change as they get older, and understanding these 
needs will help you better understand your child. A lot has been written about the 
needs of children and advice for parents. If you’d like more detailed advice you can talk 
to the NSPCC helpline. 
 
School-age children are constantly learning and exploring their world. They may have 
lots of questions as they start to form their own views on issues. As they move towards 
being more independent they may seem to push boundaries and become more      
challenging. This is a necessary part of growing up. 
 
How can I set boundaries?  
 
All children need love, guidance and to have rules and boundaries. Rules and    
boundaries help families to understand how to behave towards each other, and what’s 
OK and not OK. But the best way to go about this will vary based on your child’s age 
and stage of development. All children are different, they develop and reach           
milestones at different rates. You can find more UK-wide information at nhs.uk/
conditions/baby/babys-development. 
 
• Be willing and give your child opportunities to show they can be trusted. 
• Avoid criticism wherever possible. If your child has done something wrong,       

explain that it is the action and not them that you’re unhappy with.  
• Try to avoid getting trapped in petty arguments. There are rarely any winners. 
• Consider ways to negotiate or offer choices as your child gets older. 
• Always praise positive behaviours even if you’re still upset by previous poor     

behaviours, your child will learn praise to be positive.  



ONLINE SAFETY 

 
 



Whole School Values  
 
As a school, our vision is ‘Learning without Limits’ and being guided by our school   
values.  

 
 
This half term’s focus value is … 

 
Tolerance and Respect 



Reception Bikeability 
 
This half term, the Reception children have developed their physical skills with the help 
of Calvin from ‘Bike Ability’. The children practised their balance control and how to 
keep them selves safe when riding a bicycle. Some children were so confident they 
used pedal bikes for the first time. Well done reception! 

Cross country finals 
 
On Wednesday, two children from year 5 competed in the cross-country finals. They 
competed against 48 other schools. 
 
Joshua came 47 out of 58 
Harper came 19 out of 54 
 
Well done to both of you for your outstanding efforts. You represented Dean Field and 
shared the sporting values that we have perfectly.  



Science Masterclass from NHGS 
 
On Wednesday, two students from North Halifax Grammar School came in to deliver 
three mini science lessons to 10 children in year 5. The children either completed a 
space or electricity practical lesson.  
 
The children had fun learning in a practical way.  



Elf on the Shelf 
 
The Elf has arrived again this year - mission impossible 
style! He has been given authorisation from Santa to   
distribute extra A-Bucks and Smartbux for excellent     
attendance and smartness around school! He will also be 
setting learning challenges for all of the classes during 
his stay. Stay tuned to Seesaw and X to see what he 
gets up to!  



Picture News Christmas Campaign - 2024 
 

We are very pleased to be taking part in the Picture News Christmas Campaign!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



We are going to be creating some origami doves in school next week and would love 
to receive some that have been created by the Dean Field families! If you want to get 
involved, send your doves into school before next Friday. See the instruction below 
and click the link for a video demonstration! https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=TFNvryEjQXs   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DTFNvryEjQXs&data=05%7C02%7Castevenson%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7Cde29f7d436d849ce810008dd147aa4c5%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d49119307942990ecf%7C0%7C0%7C638689239667746474%7C
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DTFNvryEjQXs&data=05%7C02%7Castevenson%40deanfieldschool.co.uk%7Cde29f7d436d849ce810008dd147aa4c5%7Cc7d61fc041fa48d49119307942990ecf%7C0%7C0%7C638689239667746474%7C


Young Writers Competition 
 
Congratulations to Jessica in year 6 for her successful entry in the Young Writers   
competition! Jessica produced a poem about her six years at primary school and it is 
one of the poems that has been selected to be published. Well done, Jessica! What a 
fantastic achievement!  

 
 
 



Christmas 2024 
 

Christmas raffle tickets are now on sale for £1 per strip. 
Please return the slip to school with money attached. The 
raffle will close at the Christmas Fair on Monday 9th        
December and prizes will be drawn that week. Prizes will 
only be given out when the winning raffle ticket is handed in 
at the school office. So please look after your tickets! 

 
Christmas Events 

Event Date 

Christmas Fayre Monday 9
th
 December 

Christmas Dinner Day Tuesday 10
th
 December 

Reindeer Run Thursday 12
th
 December 

Christmas Jumper Day Thursday 12
th
 December 

EY Christmas Nativity Tuesday 17
th
 December 

Year 1-6 Christmas Panto        
Behaviour Treat 

Wednesday 18
th
 December AM 

EYFS Christmas Party 
Behaviour Treat 

Wednesday 18
th
 December PM 

Singing around the Christmas tree – 
Lower School 

Thursday 19
th
 December 9am 

Singing around the Christmas tree – 
Upper School 

Thursday 19
th
 December 2:15pm 

Santa Visit Thursday 19
th
 December 

Christmas Party – non-uniform Friday 20
th
 December 

School closes 1:10pm 
No Dean Field Den 

Friday 20
th
 December 



 



 

 



School Lottery 
 
So far we have raised a huge £3000 through the School Lottery. If you would like to 
support our school and help us raise funds  to provide extra resources for the children, 
improve the school environment and organise extracurricular activities such as music, 
art and sport please sign up and be in with a chance of winning the super draw or 
£1000 cash! 
 
Cash prizes are guaranteed weekly for one player locally plus money for school. You 
can also win up to £25,000!  
 
Follow the link to sign up— https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/play. 



 



 



 



Week commencing Monday 9th December 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 



DIARY DATES 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery fees need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the    
children in school with nut allergies. 

 
REMINDER: If your child has asthma please ensure they 
have an inhaler in school and you have filled out a medical 
form at the school office. Thank you. 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 9th December Christmas Fair 3-4:15pm 

Tuesday 10th December Christmas Dinner Day 

Wednesday 11th December Family Learning Event 1:15-2:45pm 

Thursday 12th December Reindeer Run and Christmas Jumper Day 



 
 
 

 
 

 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Poland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to     
Brazil class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not       
hesitate to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 90% 

China 90.3% 

Australia 93.7% 

Poland 98% 

Kenya 90.3% 

Brazil 94% 

Ireland 85% 

Total 91.9% 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your  teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

KENYA 

Australia 80% 

Poland 78% 

Kenya 81% 

Brazil 76% 

Ireland 70% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Nikol K For choosing different people to play with. 

Matias C For kind sharing and playing with peers. 

 
China  
Year 1 

Mason W For ALWAYS making good choices and being an 
amazing role model. 

Lacey-Mae C For ALWAYS making good choices and being an 
amazing role model. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Lucas W For very impressive assessment week scores in 
reading and math's. 

Owais B For settling in really well to Dean Field! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Rio-Darren H For your determination and perseverance this 
week. 

Esmae W For always being positive! 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Rogan M For ALWAYS doing the right thing. A pleasure to 
have in class. 

Millie-Lou A For always trying her best in class. Tries hard in 
all lessons. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Nico G For his improved NFER reading score. 

Amelia H For always helping the adults and children in the 
class. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

AJ H For enthusiasm in science this week. 

Jacob B For putting 100% effort into all lessons. 


